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Dear Parents and Carers,  

We have had a challenging week in relation to staffing, we have had a large number of staff with an 

unpleasant virus which appears to be travelling through the school. Public health are aware and we 

have been advised to continue with an increased cleaning regime and reminders around personal 

hygiene. On a positive note, it doesn’t appear to be affecting our children in the same way.  

Due to the number of staff this has affected we have been on a safe skeleton staff this week, which 

we also anticipate could be the case next week. Please bear with us while we ride this storm and if 

you do have any queries or concerns, please let a member of the leadership team know. Our aim is 

to keep all our classes open, in the event we may have to close individual classes we will let you 

know directly through our messaging system.  

Due to the increase in parents picking up their children directly from school at the end of the day, we 

are asking that parents collect their children and follow up any conversations via eSchools. This 

enables us to keep the flow of traffic moving in a timely manner. If you do need to speak with a 

member of staff, please let reception know and we can accommodate this in the meeting room or 

can arrange a telephone call. 

Despite our staffing issues this week, the staff have managed incredibly well in still creating fun 

learning environments for all of our children. Well done to all of our pupils of the week and we wish 

our staff and any pupils who are not well, a speedy recovery.  

Lisa 

Lisa Hodgkison 

Headteacher 



Primary After School Club 

We are looking at organising our Primary After School Club and would like as many pupils as possible 

to have the opportunity to attend.  

All Primary parents/carers will have received an eSchools message with the same link below. If you 

would like your child to attend a Primary After School Club this academic year, please click on the link 

below to complete the form if you have not already done so.  

Thank you. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=8FCqOq_0ykWEaupXYgX8oj5e6F4kw5VNv5l3

lrhT9_tUOFY2TFBLWjlaNDFNNlYwSkQ2QThIV05JVi4u 

Swimming 

Please ensure your children have the correct swimming kit. This includes a swimming pad or 

incontinence swimwear if they are not toilet trained. 

This is essential for the benefit of all swimmers. 

Your cooperation is much appreciated. 

The School Gate 

Thank you all for coming to the School Gate (coffee morning), it was nice to see new and previous 

parents have settled well. As mentioned on the coffee morning, if you have any concern or query 

about your child well-being, the EFL or the curriculum your child is accessing, please do not hesitate 

to contact the class teacher. We aim to work together, school and home.  

• Sandylane Equestrian horse - riding, Weaverham, CW8 3PX.   TEL - 01606 854244 

• Reaseheath Equestrian Centre, Nantwich, CW5 6DF.   01270 616497 

• Motherwell - October calendar is attached.  

 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=8FCqOq_0ykWEaupXYgX8oj5e6F4kw5VNv5l3lrhT9_tUOFY2TFBLWjlaNDFNNlYwSkQ2QThIV05JVi4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=8FCqOq_0ykWEaupXYgX8oj5e6F4kw5VNv5l3lrhT9_tUOFY2TFBLWjlaNDFNNlYwSkQ2QThIV05JVi4u


Autism Inclusive 

 

Signposts for Building Better Behaviour 

 

  



Our NHS Team 

Nursing Team 
Direct phone numbers to the nursing team are: 

01270 826151 there is an answerphone on this. 

01270 826150 there is no answerphone on this. 

Physiotherapy and Occupational Therapy 
Hayley Mitchell, Physiotherapist, is in school Monday to Friday 

Caitlin Graham-Smith, Physiotherapist, working in school Thursdays and Fridays 

Lucy Webb, Occupational Therapist works Monday, Wednesday, Thursday; and is part of the Therapy 

Outreach Programme. 

Therapy Assistants:  Liz Lehm, Jane Mather, Grace Bullen, and Megan Powell 

Yvonne Williams, Occupational Therapist works on a Monday. 

Physio/OT direct line:                        01270 826153 

Wheelchair assessment unit:           01270 826323 

Wheelchair repairs: Rosscare           0151 6536000 

Speech Therapy 
Phone the school on 01270 691900 or on direct line 01270 826152. 

Jo Currie is in school Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday. 

Alex Makin is in school Wednesday morning, Thursday, and Friday. 

Cathy Webster and Rachel Turner are our Speech and Language Therapy Assistants 

EmaIl:   joanne.currie2@mcht.nhs.uk 

alex.makin@mcht.nhs.uk 

Or contact via eSchools. 

Contact Us 

If you need to contact us: 

Springfield School 

Crewe Green Road 

Crewe 

CW1 5HS 

Telephone:  01270 691900 

Email:  head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk 

https://head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk/

